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@yateleyschool 

 
/yateleyschool 

 
admin@yateley.hants.sch.uk 

 
School Lane, Yateley GU46 6NW 

 
(01252) 879222 

Learning Together – Empowered for Life 
 
Dear Parents and carers 
 

In a subtle, but hopefully appropriate and dignified 
manner, we have tried to mark the death of her 
Majesty the Queen. Mention has been made in 
lessons and assemblies and each tutor group has 
been producing a contributory page to add to a 
whole-school book of condolence. This has enabled 
each group to decide on a centrally agreed message 
and then with an opportunity for individuals to 
write a short tribute of their own if they wish and 
then sign. Visitors will also have seen a photograph, 
flowers and a commemorative display in our newly 
refurbished Reception area. 

 
Having mentioned the brighter and significantly pleasanter 
looking Reception area, can I please remind parents, carers 
and visitors - if you have a meeting or some business on the 
school site, please always come to Reception first and sign in? 
It is essential for safeguarding reasons that visitors have a 
badge and that no-one is onsite without having been 
accounted for. Ideally, we ask that you make an appointment 
first, so that proper arrangements can be made. 
 

Open Events It won’t have escaped your notice that our Open Event season is upon us and we will be eagerly 

looking forward to welcoming the hundreds of 

families who have already signed up for some, or 

indeed all of our forthcoming events. May I remind 

you that on Tuesday 27th September, we play host 

to upwards of 350 Year 6 pupils? Students in Years 

7-10 and Year 12 will not be in school on that day 

and will be set their work online. Year 11 and Year 

13 students are in school and expected to attend as 

normal. Thank you very much indeed for your 

support with this and my apologies for any disruption that is caused. 
 
The Open Evening that follows on Thursday 29th September is a massive event for the school and many of our existing 
students will be involved in one way or another. We ask that all of the students involved have signed in via the Sixth 
Form reception by 5.45 pm and the evening finishes at 9pm. Again, thank you so much for your support with that and 
I am very appreciative of any help you can give in promoting this with friends and families – especially if they have 
children looking for secondary school in September 2023. The doors open to the public at 6pm, and the evening gets  

https://www.yateleyschool.net/
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properly underway at 6.15pm. The first Headteacher talk is at 6.30pm and the second at 7.30pm. Student led tours 
will be operating throughout the evening. Parking may well be an issue, although we do have the use of our own 
carparks, the Library carpark and the Westfields schools’ carparks. I would anticipate traffic congestion in School Lane 
and the surrounding roads. 

 

 
 

Year 10 Parents’ GCSE information evening We had the great pleasure of welcoming a full hall’s worth of Year 

10 parents on Thursday evening to hear about coping and succeeding through the GCSE years and with some 

hopefully helpful thoughts and suggestions about managing this exciting, but demanding time. Above all it was about 

sharing some tips and the strong belief that will ensure that our exceptional young people come out with the great 

GCSE results that they deserve and that reflect their best endeavours. Parents have been very kind and 

complimentary and we hope that the evening has been of real use. My thanks to parents for coming and to Mr Tidd, 

Mrs J Williams and Mr Hill for helping me to present. 

 

Student Star of the week is Sofia Aumonier in 11WS. As 

well as being a very able student, Sofia has her sights set – 
quite rightly – on becoming an ‘England Rose’ in Netball. The 
match photograph shows Sofia in red with the ball. 
Having played netball from the age of 4, through talent and 
perseverance, she has worked her way through club and 
county level and trialled for academy level at aged 14. A year 
later, she plays at elite level with Saracens Mavericks and 
routinely trains with them at the University of Hertfordshire. 
Over the summer they came in 5th in the Great Britain 
championship, with the decider being solely on goal difference. 
Sofia has shown herself to be an exceptionally motivated and 

talented player and we wish her all the best in her sport and, of course, in her GCSEs. 
 
Yours sincerely 
Paul German 
Headteacher 
 

https://www.yateleyschool.net/
https://www.yateleyschool.net/
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Student Committees 
This week all year groups via the year assemblies have had the pleasure of our senior students presenting to them 
about our four student committees in the school. These committees are fundamental in the further development of 
the school and allow the students to have their say in the school’s journey and future. Please could you ask your child 
about these committees and encourage them to take part and represent not just their tutor group but their school. 
Details of the committees and their meetings time are below: 

• Student Voice: Week A Tuesdays during Tutor Time in B1.4 

• Anti-Bullying: Week B Thursdays during Tutor Time in B1.4 

• Well-being and Welfare: Week A Fridays during Tutor Time in B1.4 

• Inclusivity and Diversity: Week B Wednesdays during Tutor Time in B1.4 
 
 

Year 11 Prom and Graduation Assembly 
All Year 11 parents should be receiving a letter regarding the Year 11 Prom and Graduation Assembly in Summer 
2023. As we do each year, Year 11 students are awarded 100 house points at the start of September. To allow 
students to attend the summer events they need to have 100 or more house points when it comes to summer 2023. 
Students can lose points for poor behaviour in the year and poor attendance but also gain points for getting more 
house points. All details are in the letter which will be issued to parents.  
 
 

Uniform reminders 
Just to remind everyone about the expectations when it comes to uniform in the school. It has been great to see how 
many of our students are meeting this, but there has been the odd small number of exceptions this week where we 
have had to speak to individuals.  
The full uniform guidance can be found on our school policy page (Policy Page – CLICK HERE, Uniform Guidance – 
CLICK HERE). 
The main things which we have had to remind a small number of students about are no nail extensions/colour, no eye 
lash extensions, no extreme makeup, no nose studs, only a single stud allowed in each ear, no bracelets, no rings, no 
trainers, no leggings, mobile phones not allowed out in the school day, etc.  
Students have been reminded this week and we would appreciate parents support with this.  
 
As from Monday 12th September, any students who choose to not meet the guidance could face their items being 
confiscated as well as sanctions issued by staff. If you have any concerns then please do contact your child’s tutor or 
the house team.  
 
 

Tutor Time – Week of 12th September 
We have altered our tutor time programme for 2022/23 to have an increased focus on important aspects of students’ 
life education. Each week we will share with parents the summary details of what has been covered so you are aware. 
What was covered this week is summarised below: 
 

• National Focus Week – Sexual Health Week - https://www.brook.org.uk/shw/  

• Wellbeing Tip – ‘Move every day and keep active’ 

• Year Assemblies from Mr Keeble and Senior Students – Discussed the details of the four student committees 
and how students can join. 

• CAMHS Best Version of You (Session 2) – Year 7 looked at support in school if they struggle and how to support 
them getting organised.  

• Safeguarding (Types of Bullying) – Year 8 to 11 looked into types of bullying and what they can do to support 
others  

• Careers – Careers programme for Year 10 students looking at plans for their future.  

https://www.yateleyschool.net/policies/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1eDc3hhaZkC3hZ2B3ST269hJuwq5QopVN/view
https://www.brook.org.uk/shw/
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• Study Skills – Year 11 getting support for their final year and preparing for their exams and getting the most 
out of their studies.   

 
To provide parents with further information about what your child will learn in tutor time in 2022/23 (and how it is 
very much connected to PSHE/RSE this year) we have provided information on our website about the topics and 
learning journeys for your child’s time at Yateley: 
 

• Learning Journeys (what a child in Year 7 to 11 will learn while at Yateley school) - 
https://www.yateleyschool.net/curriculum/ 

• Tutor Time KS3 Plan – CLICK HERE 

• Tutor Time KS4 Plan – CLICK HERE 
 

Mr R. KEEBLE, Deputy Headteacher - Culture 

 

WELL BEING TIP OF THE WEEK:  

 
 

 
 

https://www.yateleyschool.net/curriculum/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1LctTHeZGLEwBoNsdWuHHQ7vHcvGXIqhP/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1VLnIBANqPESOSX5fPiA-G9d2sTB0o-pR/view
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YEAR 11 MATHS HOMEWORK 
Year 11 revision starts now, in the form of homework set each week on vle.mathswatch.co.uk.  They will have been 
given their username and password by their teacher.  Homework will be set on Thursday and due the next Thursday 
at 8am. Each homework has support clips linked to it to help students recall previously learnt topics. 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HOUSE MUSIC 2022-23 

House Music Competition and Concert will take place on Wednesday 14th of December 2022. Final tech rehearsal will 
take place on that day in the Main Hall and concert will follow that evening with 7pm start. Rehearsals for this 
wonderful event have just started this week, so this is the right time for your child to join in. There are two ways that 
participant can help their House win:  taking part in weekly House Rock Choir that is backed by a live rock band (!) and 
auditioning a solo/duet/small group/band piece. 
 

1) House Rock Choir is preparing Kate Bush’s ‘Running Up That Hill’ and is rehearsing every Tuesday and 
Wednesday lunch time in M1. This is a joint house rock choir so houses get points for participation. Therefore, 
it is vital for each house to have as many singers/instrumentalists join these rehearsals. Plus, it is nice to be 
able to do one large performance together.  
 

2) House Music Auditions for any solo/duets/small groups/bands/ensemble will be held on Wednesday, 19th of 
October 2022, in M1 from 3:15pm until 6pm.  

 
 would be grateful if you could share this information with your child and encourage them to come, rehearse with us 
and to audition. Students can get more information from either myself or our House Music captains: Elliott Casselton 
(Nightingale), Olivia O’Reilly (Darwin), Evangeline Jackman and Jonathan Moores (Wilberforce) and Reyna Dimli and 
Xander Hackl (Pankhurst). We can be found in the Music Block every lunch time.  

Ms Pejovic, Music Department 
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THIS WEEK’S SPORTS RESULTS    

 
 
 
Netball  
 
Year 10 Netball Versatility Tournament @Farnborough Hill the girls had so much fun and played some really 
interesting netball. Due to the nature of the tournament we never had more than one person in their correct position 
in any match, and this challenged the girls to play in position they never normally would. Trust me when I say there 
was some moaning!! The girls should be so proud of themselves for reaching the final for their pool and coming in 
second place. Well done Ladies.  
 
Football 
 
The football season started off well with some good results for all years.  
 
Yr7s Vs Court Moor. 5 – 2 (Win) PoM – Preston  
 
Y8 Football v Fern Hill 6-6 - PoM - Oliver Uttley         
 
Y9 Football v All Hallows 1-5 (L) - PoM - Alfie Fittall    
 
Yr10 Football V Wavell 5 – 4 (W) – PoM Charlie Coole  
          
        
Next week’s Fixtures.  
 
Tuesday 20th September U15 Rugby Vs Court Moor 
 
Thursday 22nd September Year 11 District Netball Tournament 
 
Y8 Football v Salesians - Tuesday 
 
Afterschool Clubs    
 
This week we had over 200 pupils attend an extra-curricular club. This is a great start to the year and helps pupils work 
towards their PE medal. 

Mr Wills, PE 
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School Uniform Update 
 
We hope that parents have had a good experience when ordering and collecting their child’s school uniform this 
year and we would like to update you all on some new procedures we are putting into place. This is to ensure that 
the process is working as efficiently as possible and that uniform is available for collection at set times during the 
week.  
 
The following is to be introduced with immediate effect and we thank you in advance for your cooperation and 
understanding.  
 
• Uniform will still be able to be purchased 24/7 via Scopay.   
• Orders should be collected by students, from the uniform store (B block, on the corridor to the side of the 

main hall) at the specified detailed below. Please note that main reception will no longer have access to 
uniform orders.    

• Collection times are: 
o Tuesday lunchtime only (12.50 – 1.30pm) for orders received before the end of school Friday. 
o Thursday lunchtime only (12.50-1.30pm) for orders received before the end of school Tuesday.   

• Size swaps can take place at the same times, or parents can make an appointment by emailing in. 
 
All uniform queries can be emailed to uniform@yateley.hants.sch.uk and this includes requests to use pupil 
premium funds to purchase uniform.  
 

BYOD Update 
 
If you have ordered a new laptop though the school BYOD scheme we have been advised by our supplier 
FreedomTech that the devices will be arriving into school next week.  
 
We therefore plan to distribute the devices to year 7’s in their ICT lessons commencing Thursday so we hope to have 
all allocated by the end of the following week.  
 
For students in all other year groups the devices will be distributed during their tutor sessions commencing 
Thursday.  
 

  

mailto:uniform@yateley.hants.sch.uk
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LOST PROPERTY – please label 
 
Please label everything including water bottles. If an item is labelled and handed into lost property then it will be 
returned immediately to the student. If it is not labelled then without a student coming to claim it, it will sadly end 
up being disposed of. We keep items for a maximum of 4 weeks.  
 
This week we have an array of water bottles that need to be reunited with their owners. If you recognise one of 
them, then please email admin@yateley.hants.sch.uk 
 
   

 

  

mailto:admin@yateley.hants.sch.uk
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Spotlight Uk are currently looking for young people aged 8-16 years who want to 

make a difference in their community to take part in our Youth Social Action 

Project from September 2022 and become Spotlight Youth Ambassadors. 

Each Youth Ambassador will help by volunteering in their community or helping with Spotlight events locally, 
Fundraising for Spotlight UK to enable us to support more children, young people and families and elderly residents in 
their community.  (I have attached a flyer about our work in the community) and campaign and raise awareness 
across the area of Spotlight's work in the area as well as raising awareness of the topics we cover as a charity including 
poverty, youth mental wellbeing, and mental health. 
 
All youth ambassadors will be supported by our Team of Youth Workers who will support them along the way. 
 
All youth ambassadors will get the chance to take part in free paddle board sessions in April 2023, Inflatable water 
park in 2023 and will be able to gain free tickets to our free youth ambassadors fun day which will entitle them to free 
unlimited use of inflatables/bouncy castles all day in May 2023. 
 
For secondary schools this would be good for any students who are doing Duke of Edinburgh Awards. 
 
Spotlight Youth Ambassadors -  
 
Bronze Certificate - 10 hours of volunteering, 10 hours of Fundraising, 10 hours of Campaigning 
 
Silver Certificate - 20 hours of volunteering, 20 hours of Fundraising, 20 hours of Campaigning 
 
Gold Certificate - 30 hours of volunteering, 30 hours of Fundraising, 30 hours of Campaigning. 
 
The projects involve -  
 
Volunteering -  Volunteer in community ideas include:- 
 
The young people will take part in an Intergenerational project working with older residents in care homes.  This will 
include visiting residents, creating pen pals, devise creative projects to showcase in care homes.  They will help 
reduce isolation and help to bridge the gap between young and old.  The young people will gain positive role models 
especially those who do not have positive role models in their lives.   
 
Help out with Spotlight UK Youth Events like trampolining, clip and climb, dance classes. 
 
Help out with Spotlight UK fun days including run stalls, help with car parking etc. 
 
Or make care packages for young and older people with mental health issues or who have experienced trauma or loss 
(equipment provided by Spotlight) 
 
Organise a collection point for Christmas toys for our vulnerable children and Christmas hamper food, making the 
Christmas hampers for families, and making stockings for the elderly. 
 
 Fundraising - This focus gives the young people a chance to be creative in thinking of different ways to help us raise 
money for this Christmas. For example; Bake-sales, mufti days, events nights i.e quizzes, and so on. 
 
 Campaigning - Raising awareness of Spotlight UK within the community. 
 
Michaela Riley, Chairman and Founder of Spotlight UK 
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